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An upwards glance while standing 
in our school corridors, for example, 
reveals the many water pipes that 
have already been installed. These 
will eventually bring water to every 
one of our classrooms, including the 
new modular. 

What a huge improvement that will 
be! (At present, only three of our 
classrooms have a water supply.) In 
addition, those water pipes will 
supply our school’s new sprinkler 
system, thus contributing to a safer 
learning and working environment 
for everyone in the building.  

Further, the pipes will circulate the 
hot water in our school’s new radiant 
heating system, a vast improvement 
over the antiquated and struggling 
hot air system that is presently in 
place. 

Also above the ceilings is the cable 
tray that will carry new state-of-the-
art information technology cable 
throughout the building.  

Behind the scenes (i.e. behind the 
sealed-off area in the northeast sector of 
the building), progress continues to be 
made on the classroom and office spaces 
that will be located there. Following the 
removal of old walls and flooring 
materials, work crews have built new 
walls and doorways, installed wiring and 
other conduits, mounted drywall, and 
have now reached the painting stage. T-
bar ceilings and new flooring will soon 
follow. We anticipate that we will be able 
to move into these renovated spaces by 
the end of February. 




